
Hi Gary, 
 
As per the conversation at my desk, I said:- 
 
‘The legal team at Brent have advised the Licensing Authority that there is no requirement 
for a representation in terms of permission, IF I believe that it doesn’t impact on the 
licensing objectives and therefore would be a matter between Mr Verma and Shurghard.” 
 
As my concerns were related to a fire breaking out and the fire brigade are also a 
responsible authority, they would be able to respond regarding this. Since then the fire 
brigade have said they have no representation to make regarding this. 
 
I have attached confirmation from them. 
 
I hope this helps 
 
Susana 
 
*************************************************************************** 
 
From: Gary.L.R.Norton  
Sent: 21 March 2018 10:52 
To: Figueiredo, Susana  
Subject: Shurgard unit licence application ref 11077 
 
Hi, 
 
I understand that the council had representations in regarding this application. I was 
contacted by Mr Verma’s representative Stewart Gibson by email which stated  
“The legal team at Brent have advised the officers that there is no need for an objection on 
the terms of the lease, as this is a matter for Mr. Verma, and doesn’t impact on the licensing 
objectives” 
 
Can you confirm this is the case?  
 
Regards 
 

PC Gary Norton 965QK 
Brent Licensing Team 
 


